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“Fred. He Invite Me” 
 

Romans 12:4-6 

 
4 For just as each of us has one body with many members, and these members do not 
all have the same function, 5 so in Christ we, though many, form one body, and each member belongs 
to all the others. 6 We each have different gifts 

 

People are often curious as to why staff stay so long at Wollondilly. In these days of transient  
occupations and ephemeral workplace buy-in (whilst scanning the newspapers for the next better  
option); our College is certainly a novelty. Forrester Research predicts that today’s workers will hold 
12 to 15 jobs in their lifetime so we are clearly not contributing much to the trend. Schools are not  
exempt from statistics. By any measure, a 95% to 100% year to year staff retention rate is an  
anomaly.  
 

It cannot be put down to any one thing. There is a sense of purpose in serving Christ here but the 
work is still hard. It is a peaceful location but a long way from big-city attractions. It is a rapidly  
growing College and that is exciting but equally unnerving, unsettling and discomforting. There are 
wonderful facilities but we strive hard to pay them off. 
 

My best guess is that it is the staff who attract and retain the staff. Our College endeavours to live out 
the passage from Romans. As a Headmaster I try to model leadership, tell stories, maintain the  
Christian ethos and engage and encourage other leaders to do likewise. It is an important role but, 
when we apply the passage from Romans, no less important, and no more important, than any other 
staff member. I know a little German but not enough to teach it. I would be the world’s worst  
maintenance worker. Our College needs other skilled people for these things; experts in many areas 
and it is God who sends us the best of the best. No-one should think more highly of themselves than 
any other. We are created equal and we all have different gifts. Each relies on the 
other. Each values the other. 
 

Around a year ago, our Property Manager, Mr Fred Schroder, invited the College 
contract cleaners to Family Chapel at the College. They could not stay.  
Undaunted, Fred invited them to his church that Sunday. And so it was that a 
year ago, Dante (from Chile) and his wife, Nahir (from Paraguay), attended Fred’s 
Church, Tahmoor Baptist.  
 

They kept coming. They have accepted Jesus into their lives and last Sunday 
were baptised to publicly acknowledge this. Praise God. Ros and I were  
privileged to be there and to share their joy. 
 

Q.  Why did you attend church Dante? A. Fred. He invite me 

Q.  Why did you stay? A. I see happiness. 
Q.  Why did you decide to be baptised? A. God helping me be a better person. Baptism is just a 
 sign of what God is doing in me. 
Q.  Why did you decide to be baptised Nahir? A. For God so loved the world that he gave his one 
 and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life. 
 

Welcome to Paradise  

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au


 

     College Event Calendar - Term 2 

 

 College 

 

 Saturday, 15 June  Working Bee 

 Thursday, 20 June  Family Chapel  
 Monday, 1 July   P&F Meeting 

 Friday, 5 July   Last Day of Term 2 

      
 

     Primary 

 

 Thursday, 25 June  Primary Learning Assembly 

 Tuesday, 2 July   Junior Formal Assembly 

 Thursday, 4 July   Middle Formal Assembly  
 

 Secondary 

 

 Wednesday, 19 June   Year 7 Geography Field Trip    

 Friday, 21 June   NASSA Years 7-9 Volleyball Gala Day  
 Wednesday, 26 June  Year 9 Geography Excursion 

 Wednesday, 3 July   Senior Formal Assembly  
 Thursday, 4 July   Middle Formal Assembly  
 

 

 College Event Calendar - Term 3 

 

 College 

 

 Monday, 29 July   First Day of Term 3  
 Monday, 5 August  P&F Meeting 

 Saturday, 24 August  Working Bee 

 

 Primary 

 

 Friday, 9 August   Book Week - Librarian Visit (Years 5 and 6) 
 Tuesday, 13 August  Primary Learning Assembly  
 Thursday, 15 August  Primary NASSA Athletics  
 Friday, 16 August   Book Week Performance 

 Wed, 21 Aug - Fri, 23 Aug Great Book Swap  

       Year 5 Camp 

 Friday, 23 August   Book Parade        

 

 Secondary 

 

 Wednesday, 31 July  Years 7-10 Parent-Teacher Evening 

 Mon, 5 Aug - Mon, 19 Aug HSC Trial Examinations        
 Wednesday, 7 August        Years 7-10 Parent-Teacher Evening 

 Thursday, 8 August        NASSA Secondary Soccer Gala Day  

 Friday, 16 August        NASSA Secondary AL Gala Day 
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Family Chapel  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

You are all invited to our second Family Chapel for the year. Please note it is on  
Thursday, 20 June at 7.00 pm in the Clifford Warne Auditorium (owing to the Winter 
weather). 
 

We will be entertained with a musical item by Stage 2 and led in singing by the College 
Staff Musicians. In addition, our guest speaker will be Pastor Ben Pakula from Narellan 
Anglican Churches.  
 

As is our custom we will be collecting gold coins and tinned food items for WAC Cares which helps  
people in need in the Wollondilly community. In addition, these items contribute to the overall College 
House Shield competition. All donations will be collected in the foyer of the Auditorium by our House 
Captains before the service begins. Please see below the types of food that attract more points. Thank 
you for your support of this important ministry. 
 

Mrs Carolyn Clark 

German Teacher 

Year 12 Hospitality would like to invite you to Dinner before Family Chapel 
 

When:  Thursday, 20 June  
Where:  Deakin Building  
Cost:  $3.50 - Money raised is going to a range of Missions chosen by the SRC 

Orders:  https://www.trybooking.com/BDFQA  - Compulsory  
Time :  5.45 pm - 6.45 pm  
Orders By: Thursday, 13 June    

 

The students will be making three different types of soups 
plus a bread roll: 
 

 Pea and Ham 

 Chicken Noodle 

 Pumpkin 

 

Parents, friends and guests can select which soup they wish to order. 

Family Chapel - Thursday, 20 June 7.00 pm 

 

Food Items Needed for Meal Making for WAC Cares Ministry: 
 

If you bring the following food items you will receive three points for your house 

 

 Rice 

 Instant Mashed Potato 

 Tins of Tomatoes, Cannellini Beans, Kidney Beans, Butter Beans, Vegetables, Tomato 
Paste, tuna (large), salmon (large), Coconut Milk or Cream 

 Jars or packets of Cooking Sauces (eg Chicken tonight, stir through sauces, pasta sauces), 
 Curry Pastes, Chicken/Beef/Vegetable Stock 

 

The following items will earn one point per item toward the House Shield Competition 

 

Other items such as baked beans, tinned spaghetti, chunky tinned soups, beetroot, whilst 
welcome are difficult to use in cooking meals but may be used in hampers. 

https://www.trybooking.com/


From the Headmaster  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Ben Pakula: Family Chapel Guest - Next THURSDAY, 20 June at 7.00 pm in the Clifford 
Warne Auditorium. 
 

Q: What’s a Heavy Rock Artist with three albums doing speaking at a Family Chapel? 

A: Ben is also Pastor Ben Pakula - he is a minister and it’s not all heavy. 
 

Q: Do we need earplugs?  
A: Probably not. Ben also has albums with Children’s songs (but just in case …). 
 

Q.  Can we have a sneaky look? 

A. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1gOLNUfG000&authuser=0 

 

Q.  That was cool - I’m hip with the groove - what about a whole album? 

A. Google MASTERPLAN Ben Pakula. 
 

Q.  Can I buy CD’s on the night (kids CDs and heavy rock ones for Grandma at Christmas). 
A. Yes. 
 

Pastoral Care T-12  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Foundation Day 

It was a fantastic day on Friday, 7 June as the College celebrated Foundation Day.  
The response from the College Community to the Mission Fundraising aspect of the 
day was overwhelming. In Mr Burns’ articles recently he has been unpacking elements 
of our Educational Framework.  
 

One of those elements is wanting Wollondilly Anglican College students to be Caring and Cared for. 
Part of this framework links strongly to the type of thinking we are trying to instil in our students. This 
is outward thinking and a culture of "We not Me". In the lead-up to the Mission Fundraising aspect of  
Foundation Day students have been able to reflect on the impact that they can have on the lives of  
others less fortunate as well as ways in which they can advocate for change in such situations.  
 

Foundation Day Mission Fundraising 

 

Telopea  $937.70 

Sollya  $824.95 

Grevillea  $772.90 

Wollemi  $746.50 

Acacia  $595.10 

 

Total  $3,877.15 

 

The College would like to thank parents for your support with this initiative and for modelling to our  
students a spirit of generosity toward others.   
 

Congratulations to Telopea who are the Mission Fundraising Champions for 2019 raising the most 
money to support Missions.   
 

Congratulations to Wollemi for winning the Activities aspect of the day, which is achieved by earning 
the most points from the Relay Events in the afternoon session. This also culminated in Wollemi  
winning the Athletics Carnival.   
 

Telopea students will be able to wear their House Shirt and PE/Sports Tracksuit on Friday, 14 June.  
Wollemi students will be able to wear their House Shirt and PE/Sports Tracksuit on Friday, 21 June. 
On both occasions there will be a flagraising and ice blocks for students in these Houses. 
 

Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1gOLNUfG000&authuser=0


Teaching and Learning 7-12 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Wollondilly Educational Framework 

 

Self Regulatory - Self 
A sense of self worth, self awareness and personal identity are 
important attributes of a Wollondilly student. These  
characteristics aid in developing self regulation (the ability to 
control oneself). To be an effective learner, students need to 
be self aware, and self disciplined, having the ability to push 
through trials and bounce back from disappointments  
(resilience). In the playground students need to be mindful of the  
impact they can have on those around them.  
 

Students need to be able to reflect on their decisions and evaluate the outcome of those decisions. At 
Wollondilly we encourage students to set realistic goals based on an honest evaluation of their strengths 
and weaknesses. Developing the skill of self regulation is critical for students as they grow towards  
independence.   
 

Year 10 into Year 11 Subject Selection Evening Tonight! Thursday, 13 June 

The Subject Selection Evening is tonight in the Warne Auditorium commencing at 7.00 pm. All students 
and at least one parent are expected to attend this evening. Students are expected to wear their College 
uniform. Please sign the relevant roll on arrival. 
 

Year 8 into Year 9 Subject Selection Seminars and Evening Tuesday, 18 June  
Year 8 students will be involved in Subject Selection Seminars on Tuesday, 18 June during periods 1 and 
2. This is an exciting time for Year 8 as they have the opportunity to choose the elective subjects that they 
will study in Years 9 and 10. Commencing at 7.00 pm in the Warne Auditorium will be the Subject Selec-
tion  
Evening. All students and at least one parent of our current Year 8 are expected to be present for this 
evening. Students are to wear their College Sports Uniform.  
 

Mr Paul Burns 

Director of Teaching and Learning 7-12 

 

Auf Deutsch Bitte! 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Congratulations to our students who competed in the Language Perfect NSW  
Championships over the last week. By the end of the competition, we placed 2nd in NSW 
for German placing behind Knox Grammar Preparatory School. Our students earned a 
massive 54,452 points in German in the one week competition. 
 

Special mention goes to Ha Seung Jung of 8 Grace who placed 2nd in the whole  
competition on 16,669 points. This earned him an Elite certificate, which will be presented at the  
Presentation Night later this year. 
 

Gold  Cheyanne Allen of 8 Faith  
Silver Olwyn Schluter of Year 9  
Bronze Miriam Warland, Madilyn McKinley, Keira Harris, Bri Roberts, Riley Godden, Ha Eun Jung,  
  Abby Miller, Sarah Clark, Claire Patterson, Alexander Birkett & Jessica Fraser  
 

Other German news is that next week we are welcoming three students to the College from our sister 
school in Germany for a three month visit. If you see them around the College please make them feel  
welcome. 
 

Finally, we look forward to the World Championships to be held later in the year from Tuesday, 27 August 
- Tuesday, 3 September. Until then, remember that "Monolingualism is curable. Learn a second  
language!" 
 

Mrs Carolyn Clark 

German Teacher 



Performing Arts News 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Band Jam 

The students from the College Band travelled to Thomas Hassall Anglican College and  
participated in the annual event "Band Jam". This initiative set up by THAC provides students 
from the Anglican Schools Corporation, as well as neighbouring independent schools the  
opportunity to perform as their own band, but also workshop under the direction of a guest  
conductor and perform a number of pieces together as a massed ensemble. 
 

The WAC College Band performed very well before an audience of parents and other schools and then  
participated in a massed band of approximately 120 students. Under the direction of Mr Nic Jefferies,  
conductor, accomplished saxophonist and singer, who performed on "The Voice Australia" as a contestant, the 
students were challenged musically both as solo musicians and members of an ensemble.  
 

 

MISA Dance Festival 
MISA Dance Festival is fast approaching. Miss Valente is working with the Dance  
Company ensemble to prepare for this event. All students who plan to attend the event 
must also attend every remaining rehearsal. Notes have been distributed and must be 
returned promptly. 
 

Middle Cheer - Additional Rehearsal 
To give our Middle Cheer group an opportunity to have an extended rehearsal on the Auditorium stage,  
Miss Valente has organised an additional afternoon rehearsal for this group. Please consult the note which 
has been provided to your child for more information. 
 

Choral Festival 
Both our Secondary Choir and Stage 2/3 Choir are set to participate in this year's Choral Festival which is set 
to be held at Oran Park Anglican on Friday, 21 June. Choir masters have distributed permission notes and 
these should be returned promptly. 
 

Mrs Sarah Talbot 
Performing Arts Coordinator T-12  
 

Year 7 Geography Excursion to Wooglemai  
Environmental Education Centre 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

On Wednesday, 19 June students in the Year 7 Hope and Peace classes will travel to the 
Wooglemai Environmental Education Centre as part of their Stage 4 Geography studies. The 
aim of the day is to allow students to investigate the Nattai National Park, a part of the Greater 
Blue Mountains World Heritage listed area. They will use a variety of techniques to conduct 
Fieldwork studies of the area and explore how human impact has caused a number of species 
to become threatened. 
 

Permission notes have been distributed and are due back to your teacher by Friday, 14 June, 2019. 
Important information: 
 

 Leaving at 9.00 am and returning by 2.30 pm 

 Wear full Summer Sports Uniform (including cap) 
 Bring College diary, stationery  
 NO canteen facilities available so BRING all food and drink 

 Cost is included in the College Service Fee 

 

Mrs Trudy Miller 
Geography Teacher  



Pastoral Matters - Middle Years 5-8 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

How To Help Your Child Deal With Gossip?  
The adolescent years, more than any other period in life, tends to be a time  
characterised by gossip and rumours. As we all know, gossip spreads like wildfire,  
especially nowadays with the help of social media and regardless of how innocently a 
story began, gossip is quickly exaggerated and the truth is distorted. Every teen is at 
risk of being targeted, even those who try to stay away from all of the drama. 
 

The Consequences of Gossip 

Gossip has a painful impact on a teenager. Its effects can be harmful and long-lasting. Here are a few 
possible consequences: 
 

 Gossip isolates a teen from his/her peer group, at a time when friends are essential to a teen’s  
 well-being and healthy development. It makes them feel like an outsider, with nowhere to turn for 
 help. 
 Teens often feel embarrassed and ashamed about the rumours that are circling around their peer 

group. Not only does this make them doubt themselves, it also can make them feel too  
 uncomfortable to ask an adult for help. 
 Low self-confidence. Gossip significantly hurts a teen’s self-confidence, which can result in other 

problems, such as declining grades, poor family relationships and/or a greater likelihood to  
 experiment with drugs or alcohol as a way to cope. 
 Teen victims of gossip have an increased risk of depression and even suicide. 
 

Dealing with Gossip Appropriately 

It is so painful, as a parent, to watch our children go through difficult and unfair situations. It’s not always 
easy to know how to help a teen in a way that won’t irritate them or make their situation worse, so here 
are a few tips for helping them cope with gossip and rumours: 
 

 Validate feelings - Give your teen the opportunity to vent their frustration over the issue. Reassure 
them that they are not a bad person. 

 Get to the bottom of the gossip - Find out the names of the teens who are spreading the  
 gossip, what they are saying and why it is occurring to help clear up misinformation.  
 Contact the College - Contact the Pastoral Care staff at the College. If the gossip was spread 

online, keep  
 copies of the interactions. 
 Encourage positive reactions - When someone hurts us, many of us feel a desire for revenge.  
 Unfortunately, this usually makes conflict worse, so advise your teen to take the high road and stay  
 positive. 
 Teach your teen assertiveness skills - Teens need to be able to stand up for themselves  
 assertively but not aggressively with confidence when confronted with rumours. Help your teen  
 develop a script that they can use to respond to people.  
 aggressiveness and assertiveness!  
 Provide distraction - Dwelling on the gossip will make your teen feel worse. Instead, try to get your 

child involved in outside activities to get your teen’s mind off of the problem. 
 Encourage confidence - Advise your teen to find a friend or two who are loyal and will ignore 

the gossip. Having the chance to spend time with positive people will lessen the impact of the  
 gossip.  
 Get help - Watch for signs of emotional distress. Some kids are able to patiently wait for the gossip 

to die down, while other teens cannot. Pay attention for warnings of eating disorders, self-harm, 
anxiety or other issues. Do your best to establish a supportive, encouraging home environment. 
Seek professional help if you begin to notice signs of depression or other mental health problems. 

  

Final thoughts… 

One piece of advice that parents may want to give their teens before they experience hurtful gossip is to 
be careful about what and with whom, they share information. Private information your teen tells  
someone, either in person or in texts, emails, or social media, can potentially be used to create rumours.  
 

Mr Peter Hazlewood 

Pastoral Care Coordinator 5-8 



HICES Debating - Elimination Final 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Last Wednesday, the Middle HICES Debating Team  
represented by Hannah White, Shaun Parasher,  
Benjamin Napier and Annabelle Gibson participated in 
the Elimination Final of the Competition.  
 

They argued the affirmative case that “tablets should 
replace textbooks in the high school years.” While they 
faced skilful opposition from Inaburra School, they  
ultimately won the debate and are congratulated for  
their efforts. 
 

The team will now progress to the Preliminary Final against All Saints Grammar early in Term 3. 
 

Mr Josh Davis 

English Coordinator  
 

Year 12 Community and Family Studies (CAFS) 
Parenting and Caring 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

At present, in Year 12 CAFS, students are studying a unit on “Parenting and Caring”. 
In this unit they examine types of parents/carers, roles of parents/carers, preparations 
for becoming a parent/carer and influences on parents/carers.  
 

Students have had the opportunity to hear from guest speakers, Mr Burns,  
Mrs Mozejko and Mr Leffley about their experiences of parenting. Last week students had a little taster 
of parenting and caring when they took care of three virtual babies. These babies try to simulate the 
needs and reactions of the “real thing”. Students changed nappies, fed, dressed, burped and settled the 
babies in response to their needs.  
 

At the end of the time, each group was given a print out of their level of care - number of mishandled 
(eg head support), ability to settle, feed and change.  
 

Mr Joshua Hewitt 
PDHPE Coordinator  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who is collecting the Woolworths Earn and Learn stickers.  
 

We have accumulated 34,800 stickers that will go towards some fabulous resources for 
the College. 
 



 Secondary Sport 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

AICES Cross Country 

After winning the NASSA Cross Country Carnival we had 30 students qualify for the 
AICES Championships held last Thursday. Out of the 74 Schools that make up AICES 
we ranked 9th overall. We also had three students qualify for this week’s NSW CIS 
event; Travis Baxter, Isabelle Robertson and Chris Cefai. Congratulations to these  
athletes as well as all those who competed on the day.  
 

MISA 

This week we played Broughton Anglican College across most sports, with Boys’ Softball and Girls’ 
Soccer having the bye. In the 7-9 Boys’ and Girls’ College Basketball they played their 2 v 3 semi-finals 
for a spot in next week’s Grand Final. The Girls’ team had a very convincing 21-0 win to see them 
through to the Grand Final. Unfortunately, the Boys’ team had a 37-16 loss and will play off for 3rd 
place next week.  
 

In Frisbee it was an excellent all-around performance with Madeline Casey claiming a double hat-trick 
whilst Dante Machiavello set up four goals in the 14-2 victory. The Boys’ Hockey side have secured 
their place in the Interzone Final, regardless of the result of next week’s match, with a 1-0 win over 
Broughton this week.  
 

In Netball, it was a surprise 7-15 loss for the Girls’ team after a strong start to the season. A win next 
week will still allow them to win the overall MISA West Championship and move into the Interzone  
Final. In the Boys’ Soccer it was a 0-2 loss, having to play with just nine players. Matthew Grima played 
well in goals and the Boys’ team will hopefully bounce back next week against Macarthur Anglican 
School. In Cricket the Girls’ team have finished the season in 2nd place after their loss against the 
Premiers this week.  
 

NASSA Athletics 

Tomorrow we have over 100 students attending the NASSA Athletics Championships. Students are  
reminded to be dressed in their full College Tracksuit ready for a 7.00 am departure. Singlets will be  
provided on the day. No other hoodies or jackets should be worn at any time. If a student is unavailable 
on the day please let the team manager know on 0427 150 367 so a replacement can be organised 
asap.  
 

Mr Mark Goldsbrough 

Secondary Sports Coordinator 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Kalina Tyler and Ruby Wadling  
at the CSSA Gymnastics Championships   
 

Upcoming Events 

 

Friday, 14 June   NASSA Athletics 

Friday, 17 June   NASSA Snr Volleyball  

Friday, 21 June   NASSA Jnr Volleyball 



 Primary Sport 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

IPSSO 

On Wednesday IPSSO games were played at the College. It was another great  
performance by the Stage 2 AFL and Stage 2 Netball teams. Both teams won their 
games and have strengthened their 1st place positions on the ladder.  
 

The Stage 3 AFL team scored 74 points against the Mount Annan side and also  
remain undefeated.  
 

The Stage 2 Soccer team came up against a very tough side. They fought hard and shared the 
points, drawing 1 all. Tane Pycroft has scored in every game so far this year.  
 

The Stage 3 Soccer Boys’ team scored three goals but it wasn’t enough to claim victory, going down  
6-3.  
 

The Stage 3 Netball Girls’ team also lost. The Volleyball team came up against last year’s IPSSO 
champions. They fought incredibly hard and won the final set 32-30, it was a much improved  
performance. The Stage 2 Newcomb Ball team won both of their sets very convincingly.   
 

Next week games will be played against Oran Park Anglican at the College. Stage 2 games will start 
at 12.20 pm. Stage 3 games will start at 1.00 pm. 
 

After College Football Academy 

The Wednesday afternoon Football Academy has been running for the last four weeks and students 
have been having a great time learning new skills. This program will run in Term 3 as well and there 
are places available. Information regarding registrations for Term 3 will be published later this Term. 
 

NASSA Athletics Squad 

The Primary NASSA Athletics team was announced this week. Students who have qualified for this 
team will have the opportunity to train after College on Wednesday. Permission notes for this  
opportunity will be handed out and should be returned as soon as possible. The NASSA Athletics 
Carnival will be held in Term 3. 
 

K-2 Sport Milo Cricket Program 

During sport time on Friday, for the next four weeks, students in K-2 will be taking part in the Milo 
Cricket program. This program will be delivered by Australian Cricket qualified coaches who deliver 
an inclusive and engaging game based program. This focuses on ‘Learning through play’ and is built 
on the foundations of Australia’s Physical Literacy Standards. 
 

Mr Stuart Houweling  

Primary Sport Coordinator  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Wednesday, 19 June  IPSSO games against Oran Park Anglican College 

Tuesday, 25 June  CIS Rugby League  

 



News from the Office 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Positions Available   

 Casual Primary and Secondary Teachers 

 

 Casual Office Administration - Key criteria include administration experience, 
being available to work at short notice and be the holder of a current First Aid 
Certificate. 

 

To apply please complete the relevant application form on the employment page of 
the College's Website www.wac.nsw.edu.au/employment. Applications can be handed in at the  
College Office or emailed to employment@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Mr Geoff Adams  
Business Manager                                                                                    
 

Applications For Enrolment 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2020 and beyond across all year groups,  
but especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 7 and Year 11. All  
current College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are  
encouraged to do so without delay.  
 

Application packs are available from the College Office or from the College website. 
 

Mrs Kirtsy Biddle 

Development Officer 
 

Working Bee - Term 2 - this Saturday, 15 June 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Our Term 2 Working Bee will be held on Saturday, 15 June from 8.00 am till 2.00 pm 
and there are a number of jobs which need doing.   
 

 The College gardens need weeding and we have plenty of mulch which can be 
added. 

 A good job for our students is the picking up of rubbish around the field and  
 College areas using our rubbish tongs and bucket. 
 The College carpark gutters can be blown and swept to rid them of leaves which can then be put 

on the gardens as compost. 
 There are books to be covered in the Deakin 3 classroom. We would love a team to assist in  
 getting lots of books covered. 

 

As always a scrumptious Morning Tea will be provided by the Wollondilly Anglican Community Church 
and lunch will be provided by the P&F at 1.00 pm so come along with your 
smiles with the intention of enjoying yourselves on Saturday, 15 June. 
 

Between now and then, there may be more jobs to add to this list so don’t  
forget to bring your gardening tools, utes, trailers, protective clothing and  
anything else you think might help on the day and enjoy the company of oth-
ers while we work together.  
 

Mr Fred Schroder        
Property Manager                                                                                    

http://www.wac.nsw.edu.au/employment


Community 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Wollondilly Cares 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WACCares Program  offers practical support such as meals for families. Please contact Mrs Hay at 
the College, to assist. Confidentiality will be respected when requested. 

 

 African AIDS Foundation Fundraising  
 Danger Close: The Battle of the Long Tan 

 Where:  Event Cinemas Campbelltown  
 When:  Sunday, 30 June 

 Time:  10.30 am sharp 

 Tickets:  $30.00 each 

 Bookings:  www.trybooking.com/508778 or call 4658 0580 

 

 Free HSC Lecture - English Area of Study - Human Experience  
 Where:  Upstairs at Picton Library - (The View Room)   
 When:  Tuesday, 9 July 

 Time:  10.30 am - 12.00 pm 

 Books  www.library.wollondilly.nsw.gov.au/bookings or phone 4677 8300 

 Bookings are essential  
  

 Fundraising Event - Reaching 4 Korina - Christmas in Winter Dinner & Monster Trivia Night 
 Where:  Mittagong RSL 

 When:  Friday, 21 June 

 Cost:   $60.00 per ticket 
 Time:  6.30 pm commencement & dinner at 7.00 pm 

 Contact:  sandra.roberson@mining.komatsu 

 

 NAIDOC Day - Family Picnic Day 

 When:  Saturday, 20 July 

 Where:  Burragorang Road, Nattai 
 Time:  11.00 am 

 Email:  kazanbrwn2@gmail.com - for registration  
 

 Mittagong Junior Disco 

 Venue:  Mittagong RSL - Bessemer Street 
 Date:  Saturday, 29 June 

 Time:  4.00 pm to 6.00 pm 

 Ages:  Up to 14 Years 

 Cost:   $5.00 per person 

 All money raised goes back to the children in the Southern Highlands Community. 
 For more information, please contact Sandra on 0412 321 555 

 

 No1 Draft Pick Basketball Academy Camps 

 Early Bird Offer - Register & pay for a full week camp by midnight Sunday, 16 June and receive a 
 Free Wilson N1DP Basketball Valued at $29.95.  
 When:  July Holidays 

 Ages:  Years 5 - 16 

 Bookings are essential, for more information, please email info@no1draftpick.com or  
 phone 1300 336 137. 
 

  

  

  

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but cannot 

take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 



P&F  
 

 

Clothing Pool 
 

The Clothing Pool has a variety of good quality used clothing for sale at reasonable  
prices. Also available for purchase is a selection of new socks and ties! 
 

Opening Hours 

Monday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Tuesday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Friday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

 

Location 

White Cottage - side windows opposite FLOWERS Canteen. 
 

If you can spare an hour in the morning to volunteer at the Clothing Pool, please contact 
Melissa on 0415 402 013. It is a great way to meet other parents and save a few dollars. 
 

The Clothing Pool is part of the P&F with all funds raised going towards the College. 
 

Mrs Melissa Whishaw 

P&F Clothing Pool Coordinator 
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…friendraising and fundraising 

Diamond Sponsor 
Bradcorp 

 

Double Gold 

Hume Building 

Simec Mining 

Stanton Dahl Architects 

 

Gold Sponsors 

Anytime Fitness Tahmoor 
Carpenter Partners Real Estate 

Hills Commercial Cleaning (QUEDOS) 
Ken Shafer Smash Repairs 

Kwik Kopy Macarthur 
Narellan Pools 

Nu-era Homes 

Taverner Landscapes 

Top Quality Homes   

Silver Sponsors 

Adode Property 

Boral Operations Maldon  
BPB Earthmoving 

Lowes 

Cornerstone 

Flight Centre Camden 

HairBomb 

Little Elves Preschool 
Mittagong Auto Tech 

Mowbray Park Farmstays 

Natural Services Pty Ltd 

Pinnacle Tax & Accounting 

Tahmoor Garden Centre 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold, Gold and Silver Sponsors shown above. We also 
thank our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ 

Page along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please  
contact Mr Bill Norman (P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



P&F …friendraising and fundraising 

Term 2, 2019 

 

Stallholders Wanted for Country Fair 
We are seeking Stallholders who would like to hold a stall at this 
year’s Country Fair.  
 

If you can contact Deirdre Fitzsimmons - Country Fair Coordinator via email on 
pandf@wac.nsw.edu.au and we will forward you a booking sheet.  
 

To have your position secured we require payment and all details by Sunday,  
30 June. 
____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Sponsorship Opportunity 

 

 

16th Annual Country Fair 
Auction and Silent Auction 

 

We are seeking businesses within the College that may like to sponsor our  
16th Annual Country Fair.  

 

We are seeking sponsorships of goods and services to go towards our  
Auction and Silent Auction. If you have a business or know a business who would be 

interested in donating services or products for the Auction or Silent Auction  
we’d love to hear from you. 

 

If you have a business who would like to sponsor our Country Fair Silent & Main  
Auction for 2019 you can contact the College and speak with Mrs Deborah Cook on  

4684 2577 or send an email to pandfsecretary@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
____________________________________________________________________ 
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Christ Church Anglican Wollondilly 
 

Everybody is welcome to attend our Service on Sunday at 9.00 am. We would love to see your family 
there. 
 

Facebook@christchurchwollondilly  
www.christchurchwollondilly.com  
PO Box 43, Bargo 

Reverend Stephen Swanepoel 
 

LEARNING - LOVING - LIVING  

Headmaster Happenings 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

June 

 

Thursday, 13  Year 11 2020 Electives 

  Junior Chapel 
  Meeting - TASC Protocols for Appraisal 
  Student Interviews 2020 

  Headmaster and Chairman meeting 

Friday, 14   Middle Chapel 
  Norwest Christian School - Head and PA - Meeting and tour of WAC 

  Student Interviews 2020 

Saturday, 15  College Term 2 Working Bee 

Sunday, 16  Church Meeting 

Monday, 17  Student Interviews 2020 

Tuesday, 18  Headmaster and Chairman of Edcomm meeting 

  Student Interviews 2020 

Wednesday, 19  College Executive Meeting 

  Student Interviews 2020 

  College Council Meeting 

Thursday, 20  Term Service 7.00 pm - Ben Pakula Guest Speaker  
  Meeting with TASC CEO at WAC  
  Student Interviews 2020 

Friday, 21   Student Interviews 2020 

Sunday, 23  State of Origin 2 Perth 

 

 

Mittagong Anglican Church 

 

Contact: Children's Minister Rochelle Fussell, 0439 455 005 or rf@mittang.com.au. All leaders in  
Follow and Kids@Mac have Working With Children Checks, and are trained in accordance with Safe 
Ministry Guidelines. All our groups run during school Terms. 

http://www.christchurchwollondilly.com
mailto:rf@mittang.com.au


 

Prayer Points 

 

 

Please Thank God: 
 

 For our College where all skills are valued 

 That He made us all different so we can achieve great things when we combine 
our talents. 

 That He called Dante and Nahir into His kingdom. 
 For Fred and his willingness to encourage others to know Jesus. 
 

 

Please Ask God: 
 

 That we might always be a place that values all gifts and talents. 
 To help us discover how we can all contribute to making the world a better place 

 For wisdom as we begin to prepare the 2020 budget.   
 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity. 
 

Pretend Headmaster 

Pretend Headmasters - Mackenzie Field (KF) and Ava Flower (KF) encourage our families 
to come along and BEE involved at the Working Bee this Saturday, 15 June. 


